
         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

    SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES JUNE 24, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron 

Profaizer. 

Steve Goldsmith confirmed the set back on website is correct at 50 ft. to builder Kyle Harper on 43 Farm 

Rd.  

Building permit #1676 for Chris Pelletier for new roof addition.  

Worked with Andy Felegara for tax maps and abutters in preparation for New England Canine Search and 

Rescue  for a training event July 20, 2024 9:30 – 1:30. 

The Town of Surry received ck#113 in the amount of $25.00 for building permit #1677issued to Surry 

Mountain Campground / Melanie and Dan Lucuis for Amer Electric and Eversource to upgrade the 

electrical at the campground.  

Bruce Smith attended the school board meeting and stated the excess school payment for year end was 

$300,000.00. The new school payment will be computed starting with July 1, 2024 payment. 

Bruce Smith worked on driveway address for Nelson at 125 Farm Rd. Discussed Tim Small request for 

address for his garage with ROW usage. Suggested 83 Village Road but not confirmed. Jay Croteau will 

contact Tim Small. 

Bruce Smith will contact Army Corp of Engineers for questions regarding E 911 addresses for Surry in 

response  to an email.  

Bruce Smith will continue working with E 911 regarding clarification  of Nadeau two addresses. 

Report of Cut for Jasin Martin 40 Farm Road. Op-23-437-T from Tim Bienvenu.  

Intent to Cut for Joslin Rd 4B-28 from Tim Bienvenu. 

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll. 

The Town of Surry received ck# 12044 from Surry Village Charter School in the amount of $80.00 for sale 

of history books.  

Steve Goldsmith will meet with resident Hoyt Thursday A.M. Drive way permit was denied.  

Purchase of cemetery lot by Andrew Felegara  $150.00 signed for Town Clerk.  

Discussed contact for Southwest Regional Planning Board for work on master plan. It would require a 

$2500 deposit with the work projected to take two years. There would need to be a vote to encumber 

the funds for next year at a public meeting.  



Ron Profaizer is correcting the date for the Planning Board, Selectmen and Conservation Committee joint 

meeting to July 1, 2024 at 7:00 P.M to review the existing driveway/ building permit process.  

Continued discussion for Auditor’s report. No reply from state.  

Paving for Old Walpole completed to Pond Rd. Hallwood Drive turnaround was not included because of 

logging operation and will be completed later this summer.  

Review of important dates for 2024 . 

Last Date for exemptions  July 1, 2024. 

Guest WIFI for townhall set up.  

Agreed to set up a password for main computer.  

Ron Profaizer asked if the town clerk had a list of delinquent dog licenses. Question for Town Clerk. 

Ron Porfaizer motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.  

 

 

 

 


